
1. Whilst not part of the internal audit, Council may want to consider its requirements under the “Website Accessibility Regulations” (full name Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) (No. 2) Accessibility Regulations 2018)).  
Websites built before September 2018 until September 2020 to comply, however public sector bodies are required now to have a Website Accessibility Statement on its website showing what is compliant, partially compliant, not compliant and how the Council intends to meet the regulations.  All new documents uploaded to the website since September 2018 should be compliant (eg minutes, agendas etc).  This need not be an onerous task and can be undertaken by the website provider, recommend Council reviews the regulations.

This is very interesting. Since the Website is both aimed at Parish and Town Councils specifically and is actually quite expensive(!) I presumed that it would be compliant. Having reviewed https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/sample-accessibility-statement I agree that it’s worth discussing; very happy to do so and I shall include this as an agenda item if Councillors wish. 
2. Adopt NALC Model Standing Orders to ensure latest legislation covered

The SO model is one I found at short notice for the audit (!) so I’m happy to revisit this to find a more up-to-date one. (There wasn’t one in place, curiously.)
3. Adopt NALC Financial Regulations to ensure latest legislation covered.
The current NALC model the council is using is really quite recent, but of course I should be happy to update the material.
4. Review that the level of insurance cover is adequate for current assets.

This was done on renewal and minuted; I’m not sure it will add much to revisit before renewal in April/May, but once again, I’m very happy to comply. 
5. Suggest using the GAPTC smaller authority checklist for councillors to carry out at least once per year internal controls check.

I used this material for this audit; I’m quite sure I should be sharing it with councillors… in future years perhaps we could interest them in a pre-audit procedure? 
6. Update the Asset Register to include purchase date, purchase cost and last inspection date.

Noted. 
7. Suggest including details of payments approved within the minutes where the payment has been agreed so that residents could see that information sooner than the annual publication of payments.

Also noted. This was not the practice of the previous clerk – I’m happy to include these details in the future.
8. Council to receive a quarterly budget versus spend report to keep track of expenditure and ensure that budget is not overspent.

As councillors are aware, a Budget report is provided for each meeting, but if they would like to receive an additional quarterly report, I’d be very happy to oblige.
9. Register with Information Commissioners Office as a processor of personal data, eg councillors and clerk’s personal details are retained along with contact details of residents that write/email the council.  

I don’t agree with this recommendation. The amount of data we hold within CPC files and the exposure of that material is so very small that I don’t think paying to be part of ICO is at all cost effective or warranted. I shared this opinion before audit. 
10. Check that declaration of compliance has been completed with the Pensions Regulator.

The payroll organisation have confirmed that this information has been shared.


